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Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
Please see below for dates for your diaries: 
 
Monday 29th May – Friday 2nd June ’23: Closed for Half-Term Holiday 
 
Monday 5th June - Nell Gwynn will resume with normal timings 
 
Wednesday 28th June – Nell Gwynn closed to children for a staff INSET day 
 
Wednesday 19th July – Carnival celebration and last day of term for children 

 
 
Carnival: 
 

We are very excited to have a carnival celebration as the final day of term for the children. If you are 
a parent/carer who might like to get involved with preparations for this event, then please let staff 
know. We are planning for a range of stalls and activities, musical performances and there will be 
food and refreshments. More details will be made available closer to the time. Any ideas or 
suggestions are welcome in the meantime. 
 
Weather: 
 

After half-term, when the weather is likely to be warmer, please remember to bring a sun hut for 
your child and sunscreen (please label both with your child’s name). 
 
Attendance and Punctuality: 
Please ensure that you call through to Nell Gwynn when your child is absent, providing specific 
details about illness or reasons for absence. A telephone message can be left if the phones are busy.  



 

Please ensure you are on time to bring and collect your child. 

 

 9am is our start time.  

 Collection time on a full day is 3.15pm 

 Wednesdays:  

 Am session: 9am – 11.30am 

 Pm session: 12.45pm – 3.15pm 
 

 If you need to collect earlier due to other commitments, then please collect at 2.45pm so it 
doesn’t disrupt children’s stories and group times. 
 

Please work with us to ensure that children attend consistently, with good punctuality. If you have 
any difficulties with timings, then please let us know. 

 
It is important that children are accompanied by parents/carers to their classroom on arrival, so 
that staff have accounted for them in the register. We want to ensure that all children have the best 
start to their day, so please communicate with staff on arrival. 
 
 
Safeguarding: 
 
Meeting House Lane is very busy during the times children are brought to nursery and collected. 
Please be very mindful of road safety and where possible, use the zebra crossing.  
 

We encourage you take a look at our Online Safety display in the corridor leading to the hall. It has 
tips about safe use of the internet for nursery aged children. 
 
 
Nell Gwynn Walking Zone Map: 
 
Southwark council have been working with PWLC Projects to produce Walking Zone Maps for 
schools to encourage more sustainable travel, less congestion around schools, better air quality for 
schools as well as promoting a better understanding of the schools’ surrounding areas. Please take a 
look at the Nell Gwynn Walking Zone Map on our school railings. 
 
 
Hope you all have a restful half-term once it arrives and we’ll look forward to seeing you the week 
beginning Monday 5th June. 
 
Best wishes, 
 
 
Pippa Baker 
Head of the School and SENCo 


